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September 8, 2023 
 
Subject: Public Information Meeting 
Westside Boulevard Extension Project 
 
Dear Government Official / Stakeholder / ETAT Member:  
 
Osceola County invites you to a public information meeting regarding the 
Westside Boulevard Extension Project on Wednesday, September 27, 2023. 
The purpose of this project is to determine whether and how to improve 
safety and provide a connection between an existing segment of Westside 
Boulevard to the north, at the existing terminus south of the Solara Resort 
development, and on the south near Barry Road adjacent to the Eden 
Gardens Resort. An additional southern extension to connect Westside 
Boulevard to the south will be designed and constructed by the 
development interests fronting the corridor. 
 
On Wednesday, September 27, 2023, the meeting will be conducted as an 
open house from 6:00 p.m. to 7:30 p.m., at the ChampionsGate Golf Club, 
8575 White Shark Boulevard, ChampionsGate, FL  33896, where participants 
may review project information and discuss the project with staff. All 
meeting materials will be available on the project website at 
www.osceola.org/go/westsideblvd prior to the public information meeting.  
 
Osceola County is sending notices to nearby property owners, business 
owners, interested persons, and organizations to provide the opportunity to 
offer comments and express their views regarding this project and the 
proposed improvements.  
 
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, nation origin, 
age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. Persons wishing to express their 
concerns relative to compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting Brenda 
Hernandez by email at Brendai.Hernandez@Osceola.org or by phone at 
(407) 742-1208 or TTD: 800-955-8771.  
 
Persons who require accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities 
Act (ADA) or persons who require translation services (free of charge) should 
also contact Brenda Hernandez at least seven days prior to the meeting. If 
you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact us by using the Florida 
Relay Service, 1-800-955-8771 (TDD) or 1-800-955-8770 (Voice).  
 

http://www.osceola.org/go/westsideblvd


 

If you have any questions or comments about the project, please contact: 
Osceola County Project Manager Laura Campos, PE, ENV SP, by phone at 
(689)263-5964, by email at laura.campos1@osceola.org or by U.S. mail at 
Department of Transit and Transportation, Osceola County, 1 Courthouse 
Square, Suite 3100, Kissimmee, FL 34741. 

 
  

Sincerely, 

 
Nicholas W. Hartley 
Assistant Director, Osceola County Transportation & Transit 
  

 


